Sturbridge Economic Development Committee

Meeting Minutes

Present: Mike C., Alix M., and Steve D., Kevin M.
Guests: Lynne Girouard, Al Jones
Date: April 13, 2009
Start: 7:06 PM @ OSV
Review of minutes. Steve motioned to approve after fixing typo in 5th paragraph, 3rd sentence from $44.5M to $4.5M. Mike second. All in favor.
Mike welcomed Al and Lynne. Al is returning to update on Park & Rec status, and 2 articles on upcoming warrant. Additional playing fields with possibility of river access and connective trail to OSV and Publick House. Al sees lots of possibilities for tournament play and tourism promotion connection. Need engineering funds. Best case, town is 2 or 3 years from having access to the fields. One article is under CPC funds for engineering on Sheppard Field; second article requests free cash funds for engineering on town barn parcel. Town can’t now accommodate requests for new adult, business or special event leagues due to a shortage of fields. Town currently contracting with Westville State Park for playing fields. No new fields in years as town population increased more than 20%. These articles just get engineering, then Park & Rec asks DPW what they can do, and additional planning from there. Park & Rec seeking EDC support at Town Meeting. Mike acknowledged as a group we’ve heard from many we need greater recreation facilities. Goal is not to burden the town with debt to produce the fields, could take years but sorely needed. Al turned conversation to the skate park. Most kids are great, a couple challenges. All agree supporting the Park & Rec articles is a must. Needed, has the potential to pay dividends.

Mike then turned to Warrant and review of those items the EDC should weigh in on. Mike began by asking if we should as a group endorse a petition from the floor for an ED Coordinator. Discussed merits. All agreed it makes sense to try if possible.

Temp Sign By-law – Article 10. Steve and Mike both worked on it with the town. Has been amended. Would have a standard look. Used to be three 14-day periods, now could get nine 7-day periods. Additional specifications. Heads up: There is a substitute proposal that is likely to be presented. In multi-unit buildings, different businesses can apply, just not at same time, or could rotate 1 sign with multi-tenants.

Accessory Dwelling Unit (In-Law Apartment). By-law change. No greater than 600 s.f. Must be owner occupied, off-street parking, attached, and other stipulations. Discussion resulted in taking no opinion – not enough information.

Zoning Map Amendment (Southern Tip of RT 15) – We’ve supported all along.

Tourism articles – Mike took notes from here as both Kevin and Alix were presenting opposing points. Long discussion. Kevin and Alix presented the pros and cons of the STA article. EDC concluded that its advice would be:
1. People who pay should have a voice

2. Tourism primary zone should be corrected

3. Need to be aware of downstream consequences

4. Agree with need for transparency and accountability

Adjourn 9:34 PM

